

September 9, 2013

Ms. Rachel Notley, MLA Edmonton-Strathcona 230 Legislature Annex 9718 - 107 Street Edmonton, AB T5K 1E4 8th Floor, 9925-109 Street Edmonton, AB T5K 2J8 Canada

Tel: 780.427.4222 Fax: 780.422.9555 www.oag.ab.ca

Dear Ms. Notley:

Thank you for your August 27, 2013 letter which requests a systems audit on pipeline safety in Alberta.

I wish to inform you that we will initiate such an audit as soon as reasonably possible, taking into consideration our internal processes for prioritizing and resourcing systems audits. This will dictate when an audit could commence.

In general terms, we will be auditing the government's monitoring systems to ensure compliance with Alberta's pipeline regulations. Our audit would include inspection and enforcement processes.

Thank you for raising your concerns with me. I appreciate receiving input from MLAs regarding the work of my office.

Yours truly,

Merwan N. Saher, FCA

M. N. Saher

Auditor General

File ref: AR13-90